Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, December 11, 2017

The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on December 11, 2017.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, George Sheldrick, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.

1. Ricky opened the meeting at 6:00PM. 

2.
Additions and Deletions to the Agenda:

a.
Green Crow – Sap Line over town highway permit application:  An application submitted by Green Crow to place several sap lines over the Class 4 portion of Tree Farm Road.  The application fee and recording fee were included with the application.  George made the motion to accept the application.  Adam seconded the motion.  Discussion included that this application is renewable annually with a written request and proof of insurance at no additional cost.  This notation will be listed on the permit.  Approved and signed.
b.
VAST – Landowner permission form – Sign:  VAST permission request for use of town ROW on Wescom Rd, Old Deuso Rd, East Hill Rd and South Pond Rd was reviewed.  Adam made the motion to grant permission for use of the town ROW on the specified roads.  George seconded the motion.  Approved and signed.
c.
Eden Energy correspondence:  An email from an EEC member and the town response were reviewed and discussed by the Selectboard.

3.
Citizen Input:  None at this time.  Ricky mentioned to the Selectboard an inquiry about whether or not a resident had a salvage yard permit as multiple vehicles are accumulating at that property.
4.
Approve the Minutes of November 27, 2017:  Adam made the motion to approve the minutes of November 27, 2017 as written.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.
5.
Beach Update: None at this time.
6.
Dog Officer Update:

a.
Jim Mack – letter of interest – Dog Officer:  A letter of interest in the open position was reviewed.  The Selectboard asked that Jim be invited to the next meeting to discuss the position.

b.
Foster/Hill dog/chicken issue update:  Correspondence received at the town office was reviewed.  The initial complaint of Anita Foster’s chickens being killed by Matt Hill’s dog had been forwarded to acting Dog Officer, Gary Wright.  Gary had investigated and issued a written warning to Anita for failure to license her dogs.  In the interim, Anita sent another written notice asking to withdraw her complaint as she had worked out an arrangement to cover her costs with Matt.  The Selectboard noted that once a complaint is registered it must be followed up on by the Dog Officer.  Gary Wright was contacted by telephone about whether or not he had followed up on the written notice.  Gary advised he would be making a visit on Wednesday evening and would update the Selectboard at the next meeting.
7.
Constable Update:  Covered under Dog Officer Update.
8.
Health Officer Update:  The Selectboard inquired if any information had been received from the State on its request for investigation of a possible waste water violation.  Tracey advised no word had been received but she could reach out to the State.
9.
Road Commissioner’s Report:

a.
Update Knowles Flat Culvert #13-8 – Review concrete contractor bid notice: Plans and design have been received from Michie Corp.  An updated bid notice was reviewed.  These will be sent to six cement contractors.
b.
Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts:  No additional information at this time.

c.
Access Permit – Wayne & Sharon Messier (Rudy Flood):  There has been no response to the additional correspondence sent to Rudy Flood.  Ricky has not been able to catch Rudy at home.  This will remain on the agenda.
d.
Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:  Ricky reported plowing and sanding of roads, putting up firewood and the new town truck has been delivered but was returned to HP Fairfield for corrections to work included on the original work order/quote. 
10.
Ratify additions & deletions of November 27, 2017 meeting:

a.
Motion, approval and signing of DPS Grant Agreement.
b.
Review of, motion and approval to sign Access Permit Application for Brice Cochran and Amanda Fisher.
c.
Discussion of FY18/19 Budget spreadsheet draft provided for review and start at December 11, 2017 meeting.
d.
Discussion and agreement to change date of December 25, 2017 meeting to December 26, 2017 due to the Christmas holiday.
e.
Motion and approval to pay bills with November 30, 2017 payroll.

f.
Discussion of Efficiency Vermont assistance with renovation and new construction of municipal buildings; agreement to contact Tom Martin about a design for additional space at town office; and discussion of UVM Watershed Resiliency score card.


Adam made the motion to ratify the additions and deletions from the November 27, 2017 meeting as listed above in #10, (a-f) above.  Approved.
11.
FY 18/19 Budget Preparation:  The Selectboard worked on the Selectboard portion of the budget.  Numbers are still pending for the Listers dept., Sheriff’s Dept contract and several appropriations.  Budget work will continue at the next meeting.

12.
FYI –

a.
Thank you from ECS for rain gear:  Candy and Tracey attended a school assembly and were presented with drawings from the Kindergarten class.  Two students from that class read a thank you to the town during the assembly.

b.
Town bank accounts and interest rates:  Candy discussed with the Selectboard the town office meeting with Community Bank on ways to obtain better interest on town accounts.
c.
Update Tom Martin meeting:  The town office met with Tom Martin about additional space and renovation to the town office.  Tom will work with the original plans and provide some suggestions for consideration.
d.
Aegis Renewable Energy – ANR Comments:  Information received was reviewed by the Selectboard.

13.
Any other business:  Tracey attended a meeting at LCPC on Wednesday, December 6th on digital parcel mapping.  Town tax mappers, David Peatman and David Masi also attended.  Our current procedures can be continued and how integrating the state requirements for digital maps can be accomplished in the future was discussed.  It is hoped that eventually, this information will not only be provided to the State in the format they desire, but also be accessible by all town office employees on the town server.  Eden will request training on use of the program as part of its grant package.
14.
Sign orders (5):  Five (5) orders were reviewed and signed.

15.
Meeting adjourned at 9PM.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes. 
Tracey Morin

Town Administrative Assistant 
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